RHE Deans Meeting
May 2, 2017	 | 	11:00am – 4:00pm 	|	Baker 341				

Attendees: Willan, Anderson, Abraham, Pennington, Tuck, Webster, Howard (Zoom)  


11:00 am – 4:00pm Updates and Discussion Items

Glidden Professor
Abraham shared that Orman Hall has been named as a Glidden Professor. Hall works with addiction and recovery efforts in Ohio and has worked with the Eastern campus through the Ohio Valley Research Consortium. Abraham is working to establish the schedule for Hall, including events on the Athens and Chillicothe campuses. 

HLC Needs
Anderson provided a review of HLC changes that will become effective September 1, 2017 which specifically note the need to document faculty credentials. All campuses need to maintain transcripts and CV’s for all instructional staff, regardless of faculty status or institutional longevity. Campuses should begin reviewing current documentation to determine which documents are outstanding for their campus faculty. 

Faculty Conference
Willan and the deans discussed recent faculty recommendations regarding the RHE Faculty Conference. Willan reinforced the value of getting faculty together each year to review information, to collect feedback, and to encourage cross-discipline meetings; however, he is supportive of considering the alternative delivery methods suggested: i.e. OULN, Zoom. Additional information will be collected regarding the conference costs that will be shared with the faculty leadership. The deans discussed quickly polling the faculty to determine interest in conference type for 2017 and beyond; Willan said a survey will be created and distributed to regional faculty.  

Nursing Evaluation/Assessment Position
Pennington shared that she is waiting to hear more information from the School of Nursing as to the progress of this planned shared position. Pennington will provide updates to the deans once a final decision has been made for the role. 

MOSN Update
Anderson provided the deans with an update on the MyOHIO Success Network (Starfish). The regional campuses more fully utilized the system in 2016-2017 than the Athens campus or eCampus. Beginning in fall 2017, the system will be used more consistently across all campuses which creates an opportunity for more consistency. In particular, because of the increasing number of faculty who teach courses across multiple campuses, the progress survey will become more standardized, initiated at midterms, and will most closely align with the mid-term survey tools used by the Chillicothe and Eastern campuses in spring 2017. This information was already shared with A&R and additional conversations with campus stakeholders are planned. 

A&SCC Member
Willan asked for recommendations to serve on the A&S curriculum committee. Dev Poling from Ohio University Zanesville was the most recent RHE representative. Tuck recommended O’Keefe, and Abraham suggested June. 

Responses to Draft Course and Payment Guidelines
Willan and the deans discussed the resolution of the RCCC and their desire to review and recommend course enrollment capacities and related payment guidelines. Until such a time when the regional faculty and executive leadership can finalize policy and process, each campus is to continue with existing payment practices for online course capacities. Willan will reach out to RCCC with this plan. 

The deans finalized discussion on the credit hour vs. contact hour payment practices and the practicum recommendations. The most recent draft version of both, March 21, 2017, will be posted online and implemented for fall 2017. 

CommonSpot Replacement
Tuck shared concerns from his campus with the CommonSpot-to-Drupal plans. Anderson provided an update on the work of the RHE Web Group, which met on April 26. In the RHE Web Group meeting, members established four guiding principles for the regional campus web redevelopment: campus home pages should focus on recruiting prospective students; navigation and design should be based on data analytics; navigation and design should be consistent across all campuses; and security roles and permissions will need to be reestablished. The RHE Web Group plans to review site audit information from OIT to create a draft skeleton navigation frame for all regional campus sites. While the primary and secondary navigation will be similar for all regional campuses, the individual campuses will have autonomy in posting content specific to their campuses. The skeleton navigation will then drive open forum and targeted meetings at each campus in late summer. RHE has requested that OIT consider all regional campus sites as redesigns instead of a simple conversion; the request is based off of the desire for a fundamental change in the information architecture for each site. 

1:00 – 2:00 Adam Riehl, CP Processes
Adam Riehl joined the regional deans and reviewed his work to date. He has reviewed current campus needs regarding capital improvements and is working to develop project proposals and budget projections for FY18 and beyond. The deans discussed the impact of state planning and expectations regarding capital funding requests. Riehl will be working to develop emergency planning recommendations, including how emergency reserves should be established. He noted the particularly challenging task of trying to estimate total project costs. Tuck shared how fortunate the regional campuses are to have Riehl representing the capital improvement needs of the entire regional system. Abraham reinforced Tuck’s sentiment, but he suggested it would be helpful to more clearly articulate the division of responsibilities related to capital projects. Riehl confirmed that the campus staff will implement approved projects; however, his role will focus on developing the comprehensive project plan. Willan thanked Riehl for his efforts to date and reinforced information sharing with the deans. 


Overloads from Other Campuses
The deans discussed how faculty overloads from other campuses should be handled. The deans confirmed that faculty overloads are limited to one, regardless of campus. Program coordinators are to work with their campus associate dean to identify course needs; associate deans are expected to work together to confirm the schedule. 

Policy on Multi-year Contracts
Tuck updated the deans on his work with Patrick Munhall at Ohio University Lancaster regarding multi-year contracts. Tuck and Munhall have received feedback from Faculty Senate. A draft of the proposed policy will be shared with RHE Leadership this summer. 

Budget
Howard shared updates on the RHE budget planning process. A budget meeting is planned for May 3 that will provide more details regarding the FY18 institutional plans and what they will mean for the regional campuses. Willan and Howard will provide updated targets with the deans once they have more information. Current bridge funding plans will provide some short-term assistance to the regional campuses; however, additional budget cuts will be required in order to close the anticipated budget gap. 

Howard shared that the RHE submitted the budget narrative for the June BOT meeting and other materials are in development. Reappointment will begin later in May. 

Auxiliaries
Willan is meeting with Kent Scott in a few weeks about auxiliary planning. He will provide the deans with an update following that meeting. 

Enrollment
Howard shared that updated summer and fall enrollment numbers are showing some positive trends; however, the information is still preliminary and should be cautiously monitored. Willan reinforced that the positive trends are not cause to increase spending and that campuses need to continue to closely monitor their expenses. 

Anderson shared information about new reporting that is under development with Undergraduate Admissions. The new reports should give campuses better information regarding incoming transfer credit by institution, term, campus, and (hopefully) course type. 

Abraham shared that there are still great opportunities to increase scheduling efficiencies across the regional system, particularly with online courses. Pennington asked about the conversations that associate deans have prior to courses being scheduled and/or cancelled; Abraham confirmed that the conversations are not occurring far enough in advance. 

The deans reviewed the summer enrollment plans at each of the centers: Pickerington and Proctorville. 



RHEOP/OL Processes
Tuck noted some faculty have shared concerns with the financial commitments with each award, given the budget circumstances. Willan shared that the award amounts were originally established based on Athens rates. 

Anderson described processes used to identify nominees for the Outstanding Professor and Outstanding Lecturer awards. The Outstanding Professor selection committee requests that the campuses work toward standardizing the nomination processes to ensure greater consistency in information submission. The deans are open to reviewing a proposal from the selection committee.  

Willan confirmed that an email announcement will be sent to the campus faculty lists noting the nominees and winners of both awards.  

Other 
Willan asked for recommendations to replace Phillips as co-chair of the AS/RHE Advisory Committee. The deans recommended Anderson. Tuck believes Phillips will remain as a member of the committee but will confirm. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The deans discussed the announced position abolishments on the Athens campus and how those will impact duties and services. 

Pennington inquired about the OHIO for Ohio strategy and the workforce development opportunities for the regional campuses. Employers are looking for more nimble program development, which may not always align with the program development processes or certificate policies at OHIO. Willan shared that the pending expedited, exception program development process may help ease this hurdle. 

Abraham noted that the University of Akron is currently marketing programs in Belmont county that are very similar to programs offered at OHIO: BTAS and BCJ.  



3:00 – Adjourn 


Upcoming Events:

May 25	IUC Regional Deans Meeting
June 8-10	Foundation Board
June 11-14	RBCA





